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29 March 2007

To: 
Mr. Romualdo Massa Bernucci 

Head of Division 

Lending Department 

European Investment Bank

100, bld. Konrad Adenauer L - 2950 Luxembourg

Fax (+352) 4379 7487

Dear Mr. Bernucci, 
Re: Draft Findings and Recommendations of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee with regard to communication 

(Ref. ACCC/C/2005/12)

You may be aware that a communication from the Albanian NGO Civil Society Development Center of Vlora on behalf of the Alliance for the Protection of the Gulf of Vlora was made to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee alleging that the procedures followed to establish an industrial park and associated projects in Vlora were not in accordance with the requirements of the Convention. Under the Convention’s compliance review mechanism such a communication serves as a trigger for a review process by the Committee. The full text of the communication, as well as additional information provided by the Party concerned and the communicant are available on the Committee’s website http://www.unece.org/env/pp/compliance.

Having considered the information provided to it by the communicant and by the Party concerned, the Committee has prepared draft finding and recommendations with regard to the issues raised in the communication.  

Please find enclosed a copy of the draft findings and recommendations of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee regarding communication ACCC/C/2005/12. This draft was produced by the Committee at its fifteenth meeting (Geneva, 21-23 March 2007) following the discussions on the matter that took place during its fourteenth meeting (Geneva, 13-15 December 2006).

The draft has now been forwarded at the request of the Committee to the parties concerned for consideration pursuant to paragraphs 34 and 36 (b) of the annex to decision I/7 as well as to the World Bank and the European Bank for Reconstruction and Development on account of their intended financial involvement in at least one component of the proposed industrial park, namely the thermal power plant. Taking into account the EIB’s involvement in the procedure, the Committee has requested the secretariat to forward the draft to EIB for any comments relating to its involvement and other comments it may wish to make. Please provide your response, if any, by 15 May 2007. The Committee will then finalise the draft taking into account any comments received.

Should you have any questions with regard to the procedure, please do not hesitate to contact the secretariat.
Yours sincerely,

________________________

Jeremy Wates

Secretary

Convention on Access to Information, Public Participation in Decision-making and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters

Cc:
Ms. Narin Panariti, Director of Policy, Integration and Legislation, Ministry of Environment of Albania

Mr. Alexander Mita, Civil Society Development Center of Vlora, on behalf of the Alliance for the Protection of the Gulf of Vlora
